
Academic Standards Committee - Full Committee 
Meeting Minutes - April 25, 2019 
 
Attendees: Rick Swee, Kam Todd, Jeanne Hamer, Alex Brehm, David McCarthy, David Rosi, 
Mary Leach, Sue Orchard 
  
Guest: Tamra Bell 
 
Discussion held about the new Computer Science requirement and the committee agreed to 
allow the new course changes to be approved when petitions come through so that the 
committee does not have to review.  
 
Committee discussed an issue around a student who wanted to graduate under a 79-81’ catalog 
to help with their teaching degree. The Academic Standards Committee was the most straight 
forward approach for the student v. having the student going through CPLA for 45 credits. The 
student’s graduation date and transcript would be backdated. The automotive faculty were okay 
with the petition.  
 
Committee discussed having independent studies and how rigorous they are v. being credits 
needed to qualify for assistance. These elective credits are no longer allowed in a program 
unless the credits are relevant for the degree path.  
 
Seven other student petitions were reviewed and discussed by the committee.  
 
Meeting adjourned.  
 
 


